Browns Corners

Brown's W.I. held their last euchre of the season on Thursday night with 12 tables in play.

Prize winners were: high -Betty Johnson and Bill Robinson, lone hands - Burns Innes and Madge Elgie, low - Mary Brooks and Jim Kennedy, lucky prize - Doug Kennedy.

On behalf of the institute, the euchre committee extends their thanks to everyone who supported the euchres. The first euchre of next season will be on Nov.

Margaret Prince is recovering from having her tonsils removed last week. The community extends get well wishes.

Heather Jane West, daughter of Victor and Nancy, was baptized at Brown's last Sunday. Several friends and relatives were present.

Get well wishes are ex-

tended by the community to Mr. William Switzer. He is a patient in St. Marys Memorial Hospital.

Mr. George Hutton is home from a stay in the hospital.

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Rumble and family and Mr. Wilford Rumble were at church on Sunday.

april 25

April 25 Brown's Corners

Thursday evening, during Open House at Wildwood park and A.J. Baker Schools, bicentennial flags were presented.

These flags have been purchased by four local Women's Institutes - Kintore, Lakeside, Brown's and Uniondale, and were presented by Mrs. Helen Irene Hryniw, Mrs. Richardson, Mrs. Patti King and Mrs. Joyce Tate.

Kevin McMurray Monty West presented a dialogue in church on Sunday based on the parable of the "good Samaritan".

The institute is pleased to report that Bill Switzer is home from the hospital and feeling much better.

Mr. and Mrs. Clarence Tate attended the Golden Wedding anniversary dinner in Ingersoll, in honour of Mr. and Mrs. Howard Hepworth recently.

Congratulations go out to Mr. and Mrs. Alex Gregory, who were married last Saturday. Warm wishes to you, Alex and Elaine, as you begin your married life together.

Brown's Corners

Mrs. David Arthur, Mrs. Joyce West, Mrs. Victor West and Mrs. Reg Harris attended the Oxford North District Women's Institute district annual at Hickson United Church last Tuesday.

Mr. Bob Smith was responsible for the church service at Brown's last Sunday.

Mrs. David Miller, Mrs. Mike Vanstrean and Mrs. Reg Harris met at the home of Mrs. John Uren recently to discuss plans for landscaping around the school.

May, 1984



Marys PARQ Gymnastics Club competitions last Wednesday night at the high school. Senior club members were divided into three divisions - novice, intermediate and senior for the competitions which were attended by the parents. (Staff Photo)

Brown's Corners Banquet

The annual Brown's mother and child banquet was held May 11 at Brown's United church with a good attendance.

The president, Mrs. Murray Kingdon, opened the banquet with a poem "My Mother".

The social action group leader, Mrs. Joyce West, took over the program.

Mrs. Victor West accompanied by her mother, Mrs. Henderson, sang three lovely songs pertaining to "Mother" and Sara Slater showed her slides on Rome.

Mrs. Bob Arthur thanked Sara for showing her interesting slides.

Mrs. Fred Arthur gave courtesy remarks and invited all ladies to a bus trip in June. The president closed with a poem "Bless All Mothers Everywhere".

Brown's W.I.

Plant Maple

Taking part were Mr. and after a lengthy illness. Mrs. George Towle, Mrs. Annie Ullyot, Mr. and Mrs. John Hawkesworth, Mrs. Muriel Jackson, Mr. Robert Burgess, Miss Joyce Burgess and Mr. and Mrs. Reg Harris.

Charter members Alice Hawkesworth and Joyce Burgess turned the first sod, and John Hawkesworth is to be commended for his patience in carrying the tree around the lawn, until the perfect location was decided upon.

Mrs. Clarence Tate was in

Brown's Women's charge of the music in Institute planted a maple church on Sunday, with tree in the school yard at Mrs. Hubert Uren unable to Brown's last Thursday night attend because of illness. as a bicentennial project. Mrs. Doris Darling was out,